
 

 

CITY OF TEMECULA 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

   

FROM: Randi Johl, Director of Legislative Affairs/City Clerk 

 

DATE: May 12, 2020 

 

SUBJECT: Consider Draft Community Recovery and Reopening Plan and Provide General 

Direction Regarding the Same    

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:  Randi Johl, Director of Legislative Affairs/City Clerk 

     

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council: 

 

1. Consider the draft Community Recovery and Reopening Plan and related advocacy letter, 

and provide general direction regarding the same, and  

2. Authorize staff to continuously update the plan as needed in response to County and State 

orders and guidance.  

 

BACKGROUND: The City Council met on April 28, 2020 to provide general direction and 

preferences for local recovery and reopening efforts and directed staff to return with a recovery 

and reopening plan for their consideration. Subsequently, the State of California announced that it 

was putting together a process for counties to accelerate moving through phases towards reopening 

if certain criteria had been met. In addition to meeting the foundational criteria, such plans would 

need to be approved by the Board of Supervisors and attested to by the Public Health Officer. As 

a result, at its May 5th meeting, the Riverside County Board of Supervisors determined to continue 

the matter of rescinding its existing public health orders to align with the State’s orders until after 

the State had released the information about the acceleration plans. On May 7th and May 8th, the 

State released the criteria for accelerated plans and sector specific guidance. The attached draft 

plan and advocacy letter reflects the current state of affairs as it exists currently through the close 

of business on May 8th. The draft plan and letter also reflect the collective work and review of 

community stakeholders, including the Chamber of Commerce, Visit Temecula Valley and the 

Temecula Valley Hospital. The Promenade, Pechanga and Temecula Valley School District were 

also contacted. It is now recommended that the City Council consider the draft plan and letter, 

provide general direction as desired, and authorize staff to continuously update the plan as needed 

in response to County and State orders and guidance.        

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  None  

 

ATTACHMENTS:  Draft Community Recovery and Reopening Plan / Advocacy Letter 


